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Dear Parents










15h November 2019

Newsletter 5

Parents evenings were held this week with 100% attending. It was lovely to see so many parents in the school looking at all the effort their children had demonstrated in the exercise books and home learning journals.

Cherry class were very busy before half term raising money to sponsor an orang-utan through WWF. As the children investigated the topic on rainforest they became increasingly concerned of the impact on de-forestation on the loss of habitats for the orang-utans. £ 325.45 has been raised to support these beautiful creatures. Do take time to read the persuasive letters Cherry class have written expressing their concerns for their future on the corridor display board.

Book Fair update: We are delighted to have received £ 140 in commission which has been spent on topic books and reading scheme books.

The school has contributed to the Time Capsule Box created by the Roof Repair Project Team at our parish church. A photograph of the whole school has been included. Everyone is invited to attend a service of dedication this Sunday at 10.30am at Ewhurst Church.

Cherry Class Advent Workshop at Guildford Cathedral: Wednesday 20th November

Please ensure that the children are in school by 8.45am so ensure a prompt departure. We are hoping to be back by 3.00pm, but may be a little later depending on traffic, as the workshop doesn’t finish until 2.20pm.  Full uniform is to be worn, and the children will need to bring a packed lunch and re-sealable water bottle  to eat either inside or outside the Cathedral (weather permitting) before returning to school for the end of the day. They will need a warm coat as well.

Flu Immunisation 22 th November

We have had confirmation that the Flu Immunisation is going ahead as planned. All children who have been registered by their parents will receive the vaccine.

David Mann’s Christmas Shopping Evening: Monday 25th November from 7.30 to 9.30pm

Tickets are now available for this fun festive event by emailing ewhurstpta@gmail.com - the PTA are also selling them in the playground.  Tickets cost £5 and include a glass of prosecco or soft drink on arrival; canapés; free entry into the raffle (prizes from Manns, The Richard Onslow and more, drawn at the end of the evening.  20% off furniture, 10% off carpets and curtains, 20% off linens, cards and gift wrap and 10% off toys, gifts, fashion, accessories, cookware and hardware.    All the money from the tickets sold comes directly to the school, so it’s a great way of fund raising for our school.

How to survive Christmas

Meet Chris HSLW on Wednesday 27th November at 10.00am in the Dove Centre. An opportunity (with a cup of tea) to exchange ideas. “Is your best Christmas memory the one where you received a really expensive present or is it the one where games were played and songs were sung?”  Please complete and return the slip if you are able to attend.

Pied Piper Theatre Company: ‘Star in the Jar’ – 27th November 2019 

We are very grateful to the PTA for again funding the autumn performance at the school by the Pied Piper Theatre Company. The children are always completely engaged and enthralled by the actors, sets and props. It is a real privilege for children to have real actors perform to them in a transformed school hall. The awe and wonder at the performance shines through the children (and staff). It is such a special treat and a long lasting memory for the children.

Staff update

We are delighted to welcome Mrs Emma de Vos to our team of Learning Support Assistants. Mrs de Vos will work primarily in Holly class each afternoon.

Lunchtime Awards

The children are now working collaboratively as a “table team” to follow the school lunchtime charter. Each week the midday supervisor will select a table who will receive small trophies which will be placed on their table for the following week.
Apple class – Home School Agreement

Please see in your child’s zippy today the Home-School-Agreement. We kindly ask you and your child to sign it and hand it back to the office. Thank you.

Nativity Guidance:

Due to space restrictions in the hall and our attempt to accommodate everyone’s requests please note we only expect you to attend one performance. Please also alert-the office to any mobility requirements for family members.

We are unable to offer a crèche, so can only accommodate exceptionally quiet siblings at the performance. We do not have an alternative exit for parents to use other than the hall door which if required is very distracting to the performers (and yourselves). Please check the schools policy “Use of Photographic, Videoing & Mobile Device Equipment” on the school website.

Apple Class Nativity: Thursday 5th December @ 10.00 am. 

Tickets will be available for collection from the office from November 29th.  Please return ticket request form to the office by Friday 22th November. 
Holly and Cherry Nativities: Wednesday 11th @ 10.00 and Thursday 12th December @ 2.00pm

Tickets will be available for collection from the office from December 6th.  Please return ticket request form to the office by Friday 29th November. 

Christmas Fair: Saturday 7th December from 2.00 – 4.00pm

A PTA newsletter about the Fair was sent out last week.  Preparations are well underway, and the PTA committee and class reps are working hard to ensure another successful event.  Just to remind you that there are bins in the playground at drop off for the collections of jolly jam jars, bottles, children’s tombola, hamper etc and also associated lists are on the library noticeboard. Please keep checking the library noticeboard for any updates.

A message from your PTA Committee
A big thank you to everyone who is already hard at work sorting and sourcing for our Christmas fair.  We are hugely aware that we ask for lots of donations but it really does make our fairs such a roaring success so thank you so much.  A brief summary of what we will be requesting over the next couple of weeks, for any further info please refer to the donation sheet that came out last week or ask any of the committee. W/c 18th November - Treats for a Child for your class’s raffle hamper. W/c 25th November - Bottles. Collection tubs will be in the playground at drop off or in the library if wet. Could we also please ask for any donations of any unwanted Christmas decorations and for any hamper baskets or boxes that could be donated for our ever popular hampers. Thanks again.

Admission to Year R in September 2019 - Siblings

It is very helpful for our records if you could complete and return a school registration form for any siblings of children currently in school who will be starting here in September 2020.  These can be downloaded from the website, or picked up from the office.  Please remember to complete on-line applications by January 15th 2020.  Cherry Class parents also need to complete their application for Year 3 entry by January 15th 2020.

There are still some spaces available on our final Open Morning tours on Tuesday 26th November at 9.30 or 11.00 and Thursday 9th January at 9.30am so please let any other families know.  Past parents with children at Cranleigh Primary are available to answer any queries and questions over a cup of coffee at the end of the tours.   

Yours sincerely


Jane Dyer

Headteacher

Awards  8/11/19 – Being a good friend


Star of the Week


Apple		 Holly		Cherry


Florence	Emily		Riley


Headteacher’s Award


Freddie		Harvey		Isobel


Liam		Florence	Maggie


Amy		Teddy		Reef





Awards 15/11/19– Home Reading


 Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Bonnie		Ellyia		Lara


Headteacher’s Award


Benedict	Henry		Bea


William		Esther		Dexter


Amelie		Alfie		Kit








